SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a) (v) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve

 The refurbishment of the property at 2, Liverpool Street, currently in  the Children’s Services Directorate. The project of refurbishing the property will be up to a cost of £300,000. 

The reasons are: 

The current facilities currently at the centre are poor. Most of the ground floor has no heating. A number of rooms leak when it rains and the skylights are poor; this had led to water ingress and damage to ceilings. The lighting and electrical equipment do not meet modern standards and there is asbestos in parts of the building. All the windows are in a poor state and provide low insulation. There is none of the teaching equipment that would be expected in modern class rooms, such as interactive white boards. The improvements would also include improved decoration and new flooring. Not improving the accommodation could impact negatively in any OfSTED inspection.

Options considered and rejected were:

Consideration was given to externalising the service, but this would entail its curriculum programmes being taken by a range of alternative providers and would be opposed by the Trade Unions. The service has also sought alternative accommodation for a number of years, but has not been able to find anything suitable.

Assessment of Risk

Financial risk: The accountant has recommended that the profit, upon which the improvements would be developed, would be well within expectations by March 2010. 

Risk during building work: the service would move to its Buile Hill centre, due to the potential health and safety risks that would be incurred in removal of asbestos and replacement of parts of the roof, heating and electrical wiring.  

The source of funding: The service’s profits from the delivery of apprenticeship and Train to Gain programmes are currently in excess of £200,000. By the end of March 2010 this would be up to £300,000 and this would cover fully the costs of the refurbishment. 

Legal advice obtained N/A

Financial advice has been obtained from Bob McIntyre (Assistant Director, Children’s Services) and Cindy O’Conner (Assistant Group Accountant, Children’s Services)

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:

Costings for the projects provided by Urban Vision

Contact Officer: …Steve Garner………………..Tel. No. …0161 778 0471

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	√

	
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children, Young 
People and Families Scrutiny Committee.


Signed …JD Warmisham
Dated 14 August, 2009


Lead Member

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY.

*
This decision was published on 14 August, 2009

*
This decision will come into force on 24 August, 2009,


unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules

